
CULTURAL MOMENT  

 

SOUTH LUTHER SCHOOL 
 DOORS OPEN WELLINGTON NORTH PARTICIPATING SITE  

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 27TH 10AM- 4PM  
 

South Luther School is located at the corner of the Second Line of West Luther 

and the East-West Luther Townline. It was a union school which served the local 

community in both East and West Luther from 1882 until it was closed in 1964. 

In 1964, the local community took the building over as the South Luther 

Community Centre and used it for a variety of recreational purposes such as 

family reunions, celebrations and sporting events. The interior of the building 

continues to resemble a one room school house, complete with hardwood 

floors and blackboards.  

In 2004, the building was closed due to the need of repairs. The Friends of 

South Luther School was then established and became incorporated in 2006, to 

act as a charitable organization to work to restore the school building, so that it 

could be used again as a community centre and place to share heritage. After 

receiving funding from the Ontario Trillium Foundation in 2010, renovations 

were made and the South Luther School was open once again.  

On September 27th, come and explore the one-room schoolhouse as it would 

have looked during the First World War as part of Doors Open Wellington North. 

Both children and adults are invited to take part and experience some old-

fashioned activities.  


